Halifax COA
December 15, 2020
Minutes
Members present:  Jo Schofield, Chairman; Susan Lawless, Director; Marge Smith, Secretary; Judy Rakutis;  Generations Representative, Dottie Martel.
Members absent:  Martha Smith, Michael Rugnetta
Guests:  Sarah Sloat and Cesar Calouro
Jo Schofield called the meeting to order at 9:37 am.

Cesar Calouro presented a new Town Employee, Volunteer Board and Committee member requirement.  All must have a town email address.  This is to comply with Public Records Law. The next training will occur Friday, December 18 at 10:00 am. The last training session is on Jan. 12 at 6:00 pm. Trainings are by zoom. Meeting ID for Dec. 18 meeting: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81139097088.  The meeting ID for the Jan. 12 training is: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82167607137.  Check email from Charlie Seelig for access information from mobile phone, zoom meeting specifics and for general information.  To obtain your town email address, go to the town website: www.halifax-ma.org  Click on Office 365. Sign in entering your town email address.  Enter temporary password: Welcome2halifax20 Hit next—reset with your own password.  You need to change every 3 months. Click sign in. Contact Cesar Calouro if you have questions.
Secretary’s Report: The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.

Correspondence:   Michael Rugnetta was appointed to the Council on Aging Committee at the December Board of Selectmen Meeting. OCES requested that all board members consider donating to GT to support emergency funds.  Donate at www.ocesma.org/donation

Directors Report:  Susan distributed the Transportation Budget and the OCES Grab-Go Box Lunch Menu for January.  Cost per lunch is $2.50 and are provided on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Pope’s Tavern roof update. Repairs cancelled until after April 1 due to temperature related issues with installation.  The Blanket Fundraiser was a great success.  Forty five blankets will be distributed December 23 by Donna and Trisha.  The Blood Pressure Clinic is postponed for now due to Covid concerns. Susan mentioned that the hope is while the repairs are done on the roof COA activities would he held outside on the grassy area behind the Brockton Store.


Sarah reported on the tremendous generosity the town has shown to the Food Pantry. Toys from the Marines and food and toys from the elementary and secondary schools has been outstanding.  She was pleased with the level of donations this year “heartwarming”. 
The next meeting will be held Tuesday, Jan. 19 at 9:30 am.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:07 am.
	Respectfully submitted,
     	    Marge Smith


